
BOARD OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN 

CALLED MEETING / BUDGET WORKSHOP 

APRIL 21, 2025 

	 The Board of Mayor and Aldermen (BMA) met in a Called Meeting / Budget 
Workshop on Monday, April 21, 2025 at 6:30 p.m., at Town Hall, 123 Boone Street, 
Jonesborough, TN. 

	 Mayor Vest called the meeting to order. Alderman Dickson led the group in an 
opening Prayer, and Alderman Countermine led the pledge to the Flag.  Upon call of the 
roll those present were:  Mayor Chuck Vest, Alderman Virginia Causey, Alderman Terry 
Countermine, Alderman Adam Dickson, and Alderman Kelly Wolfe. Also present were:  
Town Recorder Janet Jennings, Operations Manager Craig Ford, and Town Attorney 
Jim Wheeler.  

	 Mayor Vest called for Public Comments and there were none. 

	 The first item on the agenda was the Jackson Theatre and Stage Door (Theatre) 
121 and 125 West Main Street Alcohol Sales Policy.   The Jackson Theatre and Stage 
Door (Theatre) have already received a Liquor by the Drink LBD Special Legislative 
License issued by the Tennessee Alcoholic Beverage Commission (ABC) on February 
28, 2025. The Jackson Theatre Board met on April 2, 2025, and is recommending 
approval of the proposed Alcohol Sales Policy.  The Policy would apply to alcohol sales 
as permitted through the acquired ABC License; and would apply to on-premises sale of 
beer as defined in the Municipal Code under Title 2, Chapter 2, if approved by the 
Jonesborough Beer Board.  Mayor Vest called for a motion.  Alderman Wolfe made the 
motion to approve the “Jackson Theatre and Stage Door (Theatre) 121 and 125 West 
Main Street Alcohol Sales Policy”, as presented.  Alderman Countermine seconded the  
motion and it was duly passed. 

INSERT POLICY 

	 The next item on the agenda was a Budget Workshop for the General, Water/
Sewer, Solid Waste, and Drug funds for Fiscal Year 2025-2026.  The General Fund was 
reviewed by Janet Jennings, Finance Director.  Ms. Jennings passed out budget 
information sheets to Board members in regard to the General Fund for their review and 
discussion at the next scheduled budget meeting.  Board members held a discussion in 
regard to the FY-26 budget information, and no formal action taken. 

There being no further business the meeting was duly adjourned. 
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